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Vol 18 Term: 4 Week 1 

14 October 2016 
 
 

Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of the Magdalene Community, 
 

Today you will receive a letter to the Magdalene Catholic High School Community from the Director of 

Schools. The letter will announce that Mr John Lo Cascio has been appointed to the permanent position of Head 

of Secondary School Improvement with the Catholic Education Office. We congratulate Mr Lo Cascio on this 

appointment and wish him great success in this important role. There will be opportunities for the school 

community to officially farewell Mr Lo Cascio later this term. A recruitment process for the new Principal will 

commence shortly and this will include close consultation with the community. 
 

In the final week of last term the Year 12 Graduation Mass and Awards was a wonderful celebration of the end 

of a 13 year educational journey for the Year 12 students. On behalf of the entire Magdalene community we 

congratulate all students on this wonderful achievement.  I also wish to acknowledge the teachers who have 

worked so hard during each studentôs journey, developing thinking, creative and knowledgeable young adults. A 

comprehensive list of award winners appears in this newsletter. 
 

On Thursday 13 October, the HSC written exams commenced. Across NSW 77,000 students will sit for around 

350,000 exams in 118 subjects. We wish our Magdalene students every success in their exams. Year 12 will 

receive results on Thursday 15 December. Students who will complete their HSC this year will receive a highly 

regarded international credential that has prepared them well for whatever path they choose when they leave 

school. 

On Wednesday the 2017 leaders were involved in the Annual Leadership Induction Ceremony. Thank you to the 

many parents who attended and our special guest Mr Mike Conway from XVenture. Congratulations to all 

elected leaders who I am sure will distinguish themselves over 2017. 
 

We welcome back students and staff involved in the recent Europe Excursion. From all reports this was an 

outstanding success and once again I thank Mrs Said, Mrs Byrnes, Mr Kennedy, and Mrs Phillips for their 

commitment and organisation that allowed students to experience different cultures and some exceptional 

learning experiences. 
 

The Year 12, 2017 HSC information evening will be held on Tuesday 18 October from 6.30 ï 8.00pm.  This is a 

very important evening for all Year 11 students and their parents.  

 

Term 4 is the busiest time of year for schools. It is a period of change and transition ï the HSC exams 

commence; Year 11 students begin their Year 12 HSC studies; Year 6 students will start orientation for Year 7 

and assessment periods take place. In addition to planning for 2017, teachers will be busy writing their end of 

year reports, and along with students, coordinating and attending performances, speech days and award 

ceremonies that mark the end of the school year. I encourage all students to focus on their studies throughout the 

term. 

Strong minds, gentle hearts 
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With Year 12 beginning their HSC exams this week I ask that you keep them in your thoughts and prayers. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

God Bless 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Michael Mullaly 

Acting Principal 

 
 

 

  

! 0ÒÁÙÅÒ ÆÏÒ 9ÅÁÒ ρς 3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ 

 

,ÏÖÉÎÇ 'ÏÄ 
ÂÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÍ ÎÏ×ȟ 

ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ (3# ÅØÁÍÓȢ 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÎÙ ÔÁÌÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÇÉÆÔÓ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ 
ÇÉÖÅÎ ÔÈÅÍ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 

#ÁÌÍ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÎÅÒÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÎØÉÅÔÙȟ ÈÅÌÐ ÔÈÅÍ 
ÔÏ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÔÕÄÉÅÄȟ 

ÔÏ ÅØÐÒÅÓÓ ÉÔ ÃÌÅÁÒÌÙ ÁÎÄ ÔÏ ÁÎÓ×ÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ 
ÔÈÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÂÅÓÔ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÃÁÎȢ 

(ÏÌÙ 3ÐÉÒÉÔȟ ÓÉÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅÍ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÅØÁÍÓ 
- ÁÎÄ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓȢ 

)Î *ÅÓÕÓͻ ÎÁÍÅ 

!ÍÅÎ 

Reminder 

Magdalene Parents & Friendôs Association 

Annual General Meeting  

Tuesday 25 October  - 7.00pm 

 
The Parents & Friendôs Association will 

hold the ýnal meeting for the year on 

Tuesday 25 October in the Learning       

Resource Centre. 

 

The Annual General Meeting will also take 

place at this ýnal meeting. 

 
ALL WELCOME 

 

FAMILY MASS at St Anthonyôs Tahmoor 

Saturday 22 October  
 

The next FAMILY MASS at St Anthonyôs, Tahmoor, 

will be at 6.00pm on Saturday, 22 October. We invite 

ALL Parish Families to share in the Eucharist to say 

THANKS to our Great God for helping us to overcome 

the events of the days since the HUGE FLOOD in our 

town.  
 

We need to say our thanks to our amazing teachers 

and our wonderful and resilient children who rode 

the    journey up and down the highway and are now 

enjoying being ALL TOGETHER AGAIN in our 

bright new school. So come together and share with 

MUSIC, SONG and DANCE and refreshments. See 

you all at the Summer time 6.00pm Mass     

 
ALL WELCOME 
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Magdalene Parents & Friendôs Association 
 
 

Hello Everyone 

 

On Tuesday, 25th October, the Magdalene P&F Association will hold its fourth and final meeting for the 

year. As this is the Annual General Meeting we will be electing the P&F Executive team for the next 12 

months. Nominations are invited for three positions - President, Secretary, and Treasurer. 

 

If you would like to know more about these positions, or general information about how you can be        

involved in the P&F, please contact us on mchs.pandf@gmail.com. 

 

The P&F Association has had a busy year. 

 

For those that enjoy strong governance and financial accountability, we developed sponsorship guidelines, 

revised the P&F Constitution, and prepared a 5-year financial plan. 

 

If that sounds a little too exciting for you, we also bought a school bus and a laser cutter, sponsored the 

Brewarrina Immersion Program, installed some shade sales, and provided financial support to students   

participating in elite sport and leadership programs. 

 

It was a big year for BBQs and we cooked more sausages than you could poke a fork at - applying our    

culinary wizardry at the Magdalene Open Day, Brewarrina Immersion Program BBQ, and the Feast Day. 

 

Thank you to all the parents, friends and students who have supported the P&F over the past 12 months. 

A special thanks to the Secretary, Catherine McDonald and the Treasurer, Steve Grabowski, and also to 

Kelly O'Keeffe for looking after the clothing pool. 

 

We look forward to seeing you on the 25th. The meeting starts at 7pm in the Learning Resource Centre. 

 

All the best 

 

David Cornett 

(On behalf of the P&F Association) 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:mchs.pandf@gmail.com
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Year 12 Major Awards 2016  
 

Reuben F Scarf Award for Commitment: Crystal Turner  
 

Caltex All Rounder Award: Bianca Suraci  
 

Campbelltown Catholic Club Teacher Education Scholarship 2016: Luisa Barillaro  
 

Sports Champions of the Year: Brittany Rasmussen, Joshua Phillips  
 

Year 12 Academic Awards 2016  
 

 

 

 

Name Award Subject 

Lauren Allen Highly Commended Catholic Studies 

Emily Avero First in Course Music 

Laura Barillaro Highly Commended Hospitality 

Elyse Beauchamp First in Course 

First in Course 

First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

Modern History,  

Personal Development, Health and Physical Education 

Studies of Religion 1 

English Advanced 

Mathematics 

James Bustamante First in Course 

First in Course 

Information Processes and Technology 

Software Design and Development 

Bethany Chesney Highly Commended Design & Technology 

Jarrad Choi First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Sport, Lifestyle and Recreation 2 

Construction 

Vincent Chong First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

Mathematics Extension 2 

Mathematics Extension 1 

Physics 

Adam Clarke Highly Commended Music 

Sophie Cornett First in Course 

First in Course 

First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

Ancient History 

English Advanced 

Studies of Religion 1 

Biology 

Chemistry 

History Extension 

Taylah Cruze First in Course Mathematics General 1 

Matthew Edwards Highly Commended Sport, Lifestyle and Recreation 2 

Taylor Fenech Highly Commended Industrial Technology Furniture 

Reece Foden First in Course 

First in Course 

Catholic Studies 

English Studies 

Tara Garland Highly Commended Mathematics General 1 

Jaidyn Gear Highly Commended Catholic Studies 

Mathew Geering First in Course 

First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Construction 

Mathematics General 2 

Business Studies 

Nicholas Kotevski Highly Commended Senior Science 

Damon Koulouris First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

 

Business Studies 

Ancient History 

Personal Development, Health and Physical Education 
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Year 12 Academic Awards 2016 cont...  

 
 

Name Award Subject 

Julian Krpez Highly Commended  

Highly Commended 

Geography 

Legal Studies 

Patrick Lopez First in Course English Standard 

Riley Maguire First in Course 

Highly Commended 

English Extension 2 

English Extension 1 

Brayden McMonigal Highly Commended Engineering Studies 

Scott Miller First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

Highly Commended 

Senior Science 

English Standard 

Information Processes and Technology 

Mathematics General 2 

Jack Morgan First in Course Industrial Technology Furniture 

Madison Moser First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Community and Family Studies 

Studies of Religion 2 

Alexandra Nagle Highly Commended Catholic Studies 

Teneisha Pocock Highly Commended English Studies 

Monique Ponting Highly Commended Catholic Studies 

Tegan Sereno Highly Commended Community and Family Studies 

Isabel Staunton Highly Commended English Standard 

Victoria Stuart-Smith First in Course 

First in Course 

Highly Commended 

English Extension 1 

Hospitality 

Community and Family Studies 

Bianca Suraci First in Course 

Highly Commended 

Design & Technology 

Mathematics General 2 

Warwick Suters Highly Commended 

First in Course 

First in Course 

First in Course 

First in Course 

Ancient History 

Biology 

Chemistry 

Mathematics 

Mathematics Extension 1 

Brittany Tekely First in Course 

First in Course 

Engineering Studies 

Physics 

Christopher Tsiotsioras Highly Commended Catholic Studies 

Alexandra Turner First in Course Studies of Religion 2 

Sophie Vannan First in Course Geography 

Jordan Vella Highly Commended Software Design and Development 

Teegan White First in Course 

First in Course 

Highly Commended 

History Extension 

Legal Studies 

Modern History 

Kaine Whitelaw Highly Commended Engineering Studies 
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Year 12 Academic Awards 2016 cont...  
 

The recipients of the 2016 Patrician Awards for Commitment to Learning are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following award acknowledges students who have maintained a perfect attendance in 2016. 

 

 

Jasmine Apap 

Sophie Cornett 

Damon Koulouris 

Julian Krpez 

Patrick Lopez 

Matthew Messina 

Scott Miller 

Madison Moser 

Sarah Musico 

Alexandra Turner 

Georgia Tyler 

Sophie Vannan 

Reece Foden 

Mathew Geering 

Zane Taseski 

Melissa Zanatta 
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Year 12 Breakfast  

Hosted by Year 11 students 
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Year 12 Breakfast  

Hosted by Year 11 students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



10 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Assembly 
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Year 12 Mass 
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Year 12 Mass 
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The Grand Final of the Magdalene Super Speller Competition  
 

 

On Friday 23rd September the Grand Final of the Magdalene Super Speller Competition was held in the Creative and 

Performing Arts Centre. This was the culmination of an academic competition which began in English classes earlier 

this year. 

 

I am pleased to announce that the following students were judged to be the BEST SPELLERS in their respective year 

groups: 

 

Year 7: Nicholas Gironda 

Year 8: Joshua Nies 

Year 9: Kayla Hoogeveen 

Year 10: Brandon Shaw 

Year 11: Bethany Perkins 

 

It was a very exciting Grand Final with students from Years 7-11 in attendance. All participants performed brilliantly. 

However, despite a valiant effort by Kayla Hoogeveen in Year 9, Nicholas Gironda in Year 7 triumphed and received 

a BEST IN WHOLE SCHOOL medallion and a $50 iTunes card for his efforts. Nicholas will also be awarded the 

perpetual Magdalene Super Speller Trophy at this yearôs Presentation Day. 

 

Congratulations to all students who participated in this competition. I would especially like to acknowledge        

Stephanie Ezzy in Year 10, who kindly agreed to replace Brandon Shaw at the last minute. 

 

Until next yearé. 

 

Ms Maher 

Literacy Teacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



14 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

School Assembly - Induction Ceremony 

12 October 2016 
 

 

   The members of the school Leadership Team for 2017 are as follows: 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Captains: Alexandra Willis, Bailey Whitley  

School Vice Captains: Kaitlyn Paroz, Zachary Gomes 

School Spirit Councillors: Isaac Percy, Mikayla Cummins-Wotton 

Social Justice Councillors: Ava Davidson, Sarah Johnstone 

Faith and Liturgy Councillors: Lachlan Abernethy, Samyra King 

Environmental Councillors: Georgia Nagle, Amber-Jayne Matthews 

Sports Captains: Sheree Farrell, Steven Dengate 

 

Year 11 House Captains 

11 Bruchhauser Georgia Davey; Lachlan Opalniuk 

11 Dunne           Chloe Veness; Cameron Mills 

11 Hogan                 Jasmine Bajada; Kurt Sookee 

11 Moore  Peta Alvaro; Jordan Lombardo 

11 Sedgwick   Lauren  Wright; La®tin  Perrin-Russo 

11 Wilson  Roisin Bolwell; Kaiden Roberts 

 

SRC LEADERS 2017 
 

Year 7:    Vince Arcadi; Kaitlyn Myers; Jack Haines 
 

Year 8:    Olivia Nagle; Flynn OôKeeffe, William Kiss 
 

Year 9:    Harrison Collins-Webb; Georgia Howarth; Paris Maguire 
 

Year 10:  Lauren Avero; Connor McFarlane; Dominique Messina; 

        Bradley Bishop  
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School Assembly - Induction Ceremony 

12 October 2016 
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Magdalene Wins MISA Debating Grand Final 
Each year Magdalene Catholic High School enters Year 8 Debaters into the MISA Debating competition.  This   

competition involves debating with a number of schools in the Macarthur Region.  The competition is divided into 

the North and South Zone. After winning five of our six debates we were informed that we had won the South Zone 

based on the points we had received. As a result we were awarded a position in the Grand final against the winner of 

the North Zone. 

The Grand Final took place against Good Samaritan Catholic College Hichinbrook and was held at Saint Patrickôs 

College Campbelltown.  The topic for the debate was that ñTeenagers need more independenceò.  Magdalene was the 

negative in this debate.  The quality of the arguments given by both teams was exceptional.  Our team was ecstatic 

when the adjudicator announced that we had won.   

The adjudicator for the debate was Mrs Marguerite Pullham (Saint Patrickôs College) who has extensive experience 

adjudicating competition debates. We thank Saint Patrickôs for providing a venue, adjudicator, chairperson and     

audience. 

Our Year 8 MISA Debating team includes Brooke 

Smith (first speaker), Erin Cato (second speaker), Kane 

Harrington (third speaker) and Liam Bos (fourth   

speaker/manager).  These four young people have 

proudly represented our school and shown             

sportsmanship, composure under pressure and genuine 

enthusiasm.  They have willingly accepted and applied 

the adjudicators feedback to improve their skills. The 

successful result in the Grand Final was a result of their 

great teamwork, analytical thinking and  problem    

solving skills. It has been a genuine privilege to work 

with these students and watch their skills                  

develop.  They have been wonderful ambassadors for 

their year group and the school. 

Ms Antal 

Young Writerôs Day - Western Sydney University 
 

On 16/9/2016 I had the pleasure to taking a number of Year 10 students to the Young Writerôs Day 2016.  This day 

was held at the Western Sydney Universityôs Macarthur campus.  The keynote address was delivered by Dr Fiona 

Wright on her Kibble Award winning compilation of essays entitled ñSmall acts of disappearanceò.  The keynote was 

a compelling and moving address on the impact of mental illness upon creativity and society.   

After the keynote the students attended workshops that focussed on different elements of the creative process.  The 

students had selected the workshops that they wished to attend.  All the students enjoyed the day and found the   

workshops very beneficial.   

The students who attended the day were Luke Summers Maddison 

Saysanavongpheth, Stephanie Robinson, Mckenzie Duguid,     

Siobhan Suters, Danielle Flood, Katelyn Beller, Jayden         

McAllister, Julia Musico and Brandon Shaw.  These students were 

a credit to the school on the day.   

Ms Antal 
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Debating Mentor Program and Demonstration Debate 

The debating team and I would like to thank the many people who assisted us on our journey to victory.  The 2014 

Year 8 MISA Debating Grand Final winners have provided exceptional mentorship from the outset. Jayden       

McAllister, Maddison Saysanavongpheth, Luke Summers and Siobhan Suters assisted with the selection and training 

of the 2016 Year 8 MISA Debating team.  They were wonderful mentors and very generous in giving up their time to 

assist with training the team.  I would also like to thank Riley Maguire from Year 12 who recently gave up a Tuesday 

afternoon to coach the students in voice projection and drama techniques that would assist with increasing presence 

and authority whilst speaking. 

On the 2nd of September the 2016 MISA Grand Finalists competed against the 2014 MISA Grand Finalists in a 

demonstration debate.  This debate took place in front of a Year 8 audience and the topic for the debate was ñThat we 

learn more from failureò.  Both teams debated well.  The Demonstration Debate was very successful and gave the 

team a chance to debate in front of a large audience.  I hope that the 2016 debaters will be the mentors of 2017. 

 

Ms Antal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

The debating team and their mentors. 
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Where are they now? 
 

This column is designed to highlight the amazing achievements and acts of social justice that are happening in 

the community from our former students.  We are proud to acknowledge our students, and happy that so 

many Magdalene alumni are living proof of our motto ñStrong Minds and Gentle Heartsò. 
 

Bridgette Thompson 

This week we take a look at our former student Bridgette Thompson from the class of 2012. Bridgette is working at 

the Campbelltown Catholic Club. 

 

After Bridgette graduated from Magdalene in 2012, she was working at The Camden Valley Inn. She is now enjoying 

her work at the Campbelltown Catholic Club in the many areas within. 

 

#ÈÏÏÓÉÎÇ ÈÏÓÐÉÔÁÌÉÔÙ ÁÓ ÈÅÒ ÅÌÅÃÔÉÖÅ ÁÔ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȟ ÔÏÄÁÙ ÓÈÅ ÉÓ Á ÑÕÁÌÉПÉÅÄ 
ÃÈÅÆȢ "ÒÉÄÇÅÔÔÅ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ #ÁÍÐÂÅÌÌÔÏ×Î #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ #ÌÕÂ 
ÓÉÎÃÅ -ÁÙ ςπρσȢ 

 

3ÈÅ ÈÁÓ ÃÏÍÐÅÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÍÁÎÙ ÃÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ .ÅÓÔÌÅ Ȭ'ÏÌÄÅÎ #ÈÅÆ 
(ÁÔȭ ÁÎÄ Ȭ(4. #ÕÌÉÎÁÒÙ #ÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎȭȢ 3ÈÅ ÈÁÓ ÂÏÕÇÈÔ ÈÏÍÅ ς ÂÒÏÎÚÅ 
ÁÎÄ Á ÓÉÌÖÅÒ ÍÅÄÁÌȢ 

 

)Î ÏÎÅ ÃÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎȟ "ÒÉÄÇÅÔÔÅ ×ÁÓ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ σς ПÉÎÁÌÉÓÔÓ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÈÏÌÅ 
ÏÆ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȟ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÅ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÈÅÒ ÈÁÒÄ ×ÏÒË ÁÎÄ 
ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 

 

Congratulations to Bridgette for her work in the Hospitality Industry. We 

canôt wait to hear what the future holds for you and your career.   
 

   
 

 
Sian Sherwood 

 
We have just received wonderful news this week of another ex-student Sian 

Sherwood.  Sian left Magdalene at the end of 2015 to pursue her dream of  

becoming a professional ballet dancer. To this end Sian has been working   

extremely hard and will be taking up a full time pre-professional year with the 

Victorian State Ballet and will be moving to Victoria in January. 

 

Sian has also sat her ADVANCED 2 exam in which she received a Distinction 

and has now been accepted as one of the top 100 candidates for the               

International Genee Ballet competition being held in Sydney this December 

 

Congratulations Sian we look forward to hearing of your progress next year. 

 
   
       
 

 

 

 

If you know of someone who has made a significant contribution to social justice initiatives, 

or have achieved something (sport, career etc) at a high level, please email Kylie McAllister 

with information at: mcallisterk01@dow.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:mcallisterk01@dow.catholic.edu.au
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bŀƳŜΥ  aǊ {ƛƴŎƭŀƛǊ-YȅŘŘ 
 
tƻǎƛǝƻƴΥ  9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊκ¸ŜŀǊ мм /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 
 

vΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΚ  
!Φ  hƴ ǘƘŜ wƻŀŘΣ ōȅ WŀŎƪ YŜǊƻǳŀŎ 
 

vΦ ²Ƙȅ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛǘΚ  
!Φ  hƴ ǘƘŜ wƻŀŘ ƛǎ ƻƊŜƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƳƛƴŀƭ ƴŀǊǊŀǝǾŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .Ŝŀǘ DŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴΦ Lǘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜǎ ǘƘŜ       
ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǝǾŜ ƭƛŦŜǎǘȅƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƳŜǊƎŜŘ ƛƴ Ǉƻǎǘ-²²н ¦{!Σ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǇƛǘŀƭƛǎǘ ƛŘŜŀƭ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŀƳōƭƛƴƎ ǊƻƳŀƴ
-ŀ-ŎƭŜŦΦ L ƘŀǾŜ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǝƳŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ǎŜƭŬǎƘ     
ƘƻƳŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ .ŀōȅ .ƻƻƳŜǊ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴΣ ōǳǘ aǊ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ L ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƻǳƭŘ 
ŬƴƛǎƘ ƛǘ ŬǊǎǘΣ ǎƻ ƘŜǊŜ L Ǝƻ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ 
 

vΦ Lǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΚ 
!Φ hŦ /ƻǳǊǎŜΗ ¢ƘŜ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ǿƻǊŘ Ƙŀǎ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŜŘ ƘǳƳŀƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ƳƛƭƭŜƴƴƛŀ ŀǎ ŀ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ǇǊŜǎŜǊǾƛƴƎΣ      

ǊŜǾŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƴǎŦŜǊǊƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΦ 
 
 wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ƳŜ ǘƻ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƛƴǘƻ ǿƻǊƭŘǎΣ ǝƳŜǎΣ ƭƻǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
          ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜŘΣ ƻǊ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ L ǿŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ 
 
 

 

 

2017 HSC Information Evening 

Tuesday 18 October, 2016 

6.15 pm - for a 6.30pm start.  CAPA 
 

All Year 11 students and parents/carers are requested to attend this               

Information Evening which will inform you of the correct BOSTES (Board of 

Studies) procedures. 
 

This is a very important information session for you and your Senior student. 
 

The HSC Assessment manual will be distributed at this event and procedures 

explained. 
 

ALL WELCOME 


